
Stevan Saylor (DIV 02) 

 

For the past 20 years my wife, Terri, and I have lived here at Lake Limerick and love it.  I am 
from Pennsylvania and Terri is a native Washingtonian who originally found our home here in 
Division 2.  The first ten years I commuted to work in California and we kept a home in 
California as well.  Since my retirement from banking at the end of 2010 we have lived here full 
time. 

Terri and I have four children and nine grandchildren who all love it here.  Visits anytime are 
always great, but the families all agree that grandma and grandpa summer camps are the best.  
The beauty, clean air, and wonderful water are amazing and there are so many things to do that 
make it so much fun for everyone! 

Over the years: (1) I have served on two Water Committees, one prior to Northwest Water 
Systems and one after; (2) attended Greens Committee meetings and served as its Chair for three 
years; and (3) as a golfer I really enjoy playing our course and have been a member of and active 
in the Men’s Club for many years.  I was able to re-establish our Home and Away Tournament 
and truly enjoyed helping George Radovich put together a Military Appreciation Golf 
Tournament where we hosted active duty personnel from the Air Force, Army, Marine Corps and 
Navy. 

Regarding my work experience, most of my 40+ years was mainly spent in administrative and 
finance areas.  Although raised in the Marine Corps, I joined the Army in the late 60’s and spent 
much of my time overseas as an NCO handling personnel and finance matters for a Field of 
Artillery Group.  Afterwards I ended up as a business banker and worked my way through 
various positions to executive vice president of a regional community bank. 

I so appreciate the great work of all our volunteers and all our employees that truly make this a 
very wonderful place to live.  If elected I would do my best to represent all our divisions.  Thank 
you for your consideration. 


